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24th  November 2006


	LGPS PENSION MANAGERS

	Our Ref:
LGR 102/3/
Your Ref:



Dear Sir/Madam,

LGPS : GAD : ACTUARIAL GUIDANCE  Regulation 19A Limit on total amount of Benefits.
The Government Actuary’s Department (GAD) have issued new guidance and worked examples for regulation 19A – Limit on total amount of Benefits in accordance with the Finance Act 2004.

There are two sets of guidance being issued : 

a.) Members with Primary Protection;

b.)  Members without Primary Protection  or  enhanced  Protection. 
Further guidance on regulation 19A – Members with enhanced Protection will follow shortly.

I am sending a copy of this letter and enclosures to Terry Edwards, Assistant Director (Pensions), Local Government Employers (LGE) for information.

Yours faithfully 

Andrew Lankester  
A J Lankester
Local Government and Firefighters Pensions Schemes Division
	Department for Communities and Local Government

Local Government and Firefighters Pensions  Schemes Division

Zone 2/F7

Ashdown House

123 Victoria Street

London SW1E 6DE
	Tel 020 7944 6018

Fax 020 7944 6019

Email email : Andy_Lankester@communities.gsi.gov.uk
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